
From: Stewart, Jana 
Sent: Tuesday, October 31, 2006 4:41 PM 
To: 'Peter Soelter' 
Cc: 'Percy Clark'; 'gmckenna@pusd.usl; Bill Bibbiani; Ed Honowitz; Mike Babcock; Prentice 
Deadrick; Scott Phelps; Steve Lizardo 
Subject: Turkey Tussle - Expense Allocation 

The following is a message from Mayor Bill Bogaard: 

Dear Pete: 

I have now had the opportunity to obtain information about the City's approach 
for funding this year's Turkey Tussle. It is something of a complicated story. 

During the budget process this spring, the City Manager's proposal was to fund 
this event at the same level as in 2005, which was the highest expense ever, at 
$39,000. The Council, with information that PUSD receives about $1 0,000 in 
revenues from ticket sales for the event, approved an allocation of $29,000 with 
the expectation that revenues from ticket sales received by PUSD would be 
applied to the cost of the event. 

Earlier this year, Darryl Dunn recommended several dates to PUSD for the event, 
but the date selected was different from the dates listed, and occurs two days 
before a major UCLA football game on Saturday that will be televised. The field 
preparation requirements for a UCLA football game are demanding and 
expensive. 

Daryl Dunn's estimate of the costs of the Turkey Tussle, with the special costs 
involved for the U C W  game, is now approximately $50,000. Apparently, it would 
not be that high if another date were chosen, and the expenses could be less 
depending on weather and other circumstances. 

In any event, this is where the City finds itself-with a $29,000 budget for the 
event-and this is the background on the situation you inquired about. 

It is my impression that an agreement reflecting these terms and conditions was 
sent to PUSD earlier today. My hope is that this will be workable for the District, 
that our information about ticket revenues was correct, and that there are no 
special expenses resulting from the weather. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

BILL BOGAARD 
Mayor 

Jana Stewart 
Administrative Assistant to the Mayor & City Council 
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ROSE BOWL OPERAnNG COMPANY 

Darryl l l u n n  
(Jeneral hilano~rr 

October 30,2006 

George McKenna 
Pasadena Unified School District 
35 1 South Hudson Avenue 
Pasadena, CA 9 1 109 

Dear George: 

The Rose Bowl is looking forward to hosting the Turkey Tussle, scheduled to be played 
on November 9,2006. 

Attached, please find the following: 

1. Term Sheet - These are the deal points for the event, which must be signed by the 
Rose Bowl Operating Company, City of Pasadena and Pasadena Unified School 
District 

2. General Terms & Conditions - This is a list of conditions for the event, including 
insurance requisites that PUSD must provide 

3. Estimate of Expenses - This is an estimate of the expenses for the event 

It is important to recognize that the City of Pasadena has agreed to pay the fmt $29,000 
worth of expenses from this event. All expenses related to the event above this amount 
are the sole responsibility of PUSD. It should be noted that we will provide you with a 
final bill a few weeks after the event, which will be due 30 days after you receive the 
invoice from the Rose Bowl. The total estimate for the expenses is $50,042. We will do 
all we can to reduce these costs if possible. 

As we discussed previously on several occasions, the Rose Bowl would prefer in the 
future that the Turkey Tussle not occur the week of a UCLA football game. This creates 
significant difficulties with having the field in a fist  class condition for the UCLA game 
two days later, which is a requirement of our lease with UCLA. If we don't comply with 
this condition, we will be in breach of our contract with UCLA. As we did this past 
year, we will provide you several open weekends that PUSD can select so we will not 
once again have this conflict situation. It should be noted that having the Turkey Tussle 
two days prior to the UCLA game creates significant additional costs for the event. The 
RBOC is preparing to have additional staff for both field preparation and field repair due 
to the proximity of the games. Please also note within the expenses, that there may be 
additional costs due to field damage, which will not be known until after the game, as 



well as potential labor costs to remove field tarps if there is the threat of in-climate 
weather. Finally having a night game causes us to utilize all the stadium lighting. This 
cost is estimated to be $4,800 for the event. I f  the Turkey Tussle could be a day game in 
the future, that cost would also be eliminated. 

Please contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Q 2 w e  D 1 Dunn 

General Manager 

cc: Cynthia Kurtz, City Manager 




































